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3rd September 2021
Dear Parent
Covid 19 Symptoms

If a member of the school community, adult or child, develops the recognised symptoms of Covid 19 they should remain at home and book a PCR test.  They should not attend school or come to the school building until they receive the result of the test.

Recognised Symptoms

The following symptoms are recognised as symptoms of Covid 19 in DE, EA and PHA guidance:
· A high temperature – hot to touch on the chest or back.

· A new continuous cough – coughing a lot for more than one hour or 3 or more coughing episodes in a 24 hour period. (If you usually have a cough it may be worse than normal.)

· A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – things may smell or taste different to normal or you cannot taste or smell things.
Following the issue of guidance from the Public Health Agency (PHA) and the Education Authority on suspected and confirmed cases of Covid 19, schools have been asked to implement the following procedures when there is a positive case in the school community.
· The school will identify and contact the “close contacts” of the individual who has contracted Covid 19.  In primary schools this is likely to be the class grouping.

· Pupils in the class grouping who have had a POSITIVE Covid 19 test result in the last 90 days and who are displaying no symptoms of Covid 19 should continue to come to school.

· Pupils in this class/group who have not had a POSITIVE Covid 19 PCR in the last 90 days should self isolate and not return to school until they have taken a PCR test. If PCR test is negative they can return to school.  We would ask that the school is furnished with a screenshot/email to confirm the outcome of the test.
· Following the return to school after the initial test pupils should have a follow up PCR on Day 8.

· If a pupil has a positive test outcome they should continue to self isolate and follow the advice given in a follow up letter from the PHA.

· If a pupil who has returned to school following initial test has a positive test on Day 8 then that class/group will have to repeat the process outlined in the above points.
Lateral Flow Tests

Whilst Lateral Flow tests may be used by parents in helping determine situations in the household, please be aware that PHA do not recognise them as definitive diagnostic tools for Covid 19, therefore schools cannot advise parents until a PCR result is confirmed.  We would ask that results of Lateral Flow Tests are not shared with others as there may be instances when the Lateral Flow Test result will be inaccurate

Positive Covid 19 Cases in the home
Whilst the protocols regarding close contacts have changed and individuals in a household can attend work/school when a member of the household has tested positive for Covid 19, this must follow all in the home having a negative PCR test result.  We would ask all parents to ensure that children attending school have the necessary negative PCR result prior to attending school if any other member of the family/household has been diagnosed with Covid 19.
School Meals

If a child has to isolate for a prolonged period due to contracting Covid 19 they are entitled to a meals provision box provided they are on the Free School Meals register.

School Work

If a child has to self isolate for a period following contracting Covid 19 the class teacher will provide a pack of school activities to be undertaken at home.  This can be collected by a parent/representative of the family from the office following an initial call to arrange collection.
Child who does not participate in PCR Test Protocol

In situations in which a pupil in a group identified as close contacts does not undertake the PCR test protocols that child will have to self isolate for 10 days.  This period will begin on Day 1.
Please be aware that as the term/year progresses the government bodies assessing and advising schools on these matters i.e. PHA, DE, EA may alter or amend the protocols to reflect changing local or national circumstances.

As a school we empathise with the difficulties and challenges this situation presents to us all and we appreciate your continued support.
Yours faithfully

STEPHEN DOYLE

Principal
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